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FORMAL CASE NO. 1144, IN THE MATTER OF THE POTOMAC ELECTRIC POWER 
COMPANY’S NOTICE TO CONSTRUCT TWO 230kV UNDERGROUND CIRCUITS 
FROM THE TAKOMA SUBSTATION TO THE REBUILT HARVARD SUBSTATION, 
AND FROM THE REBUILT HARVARD SUBSTATION TO THE REBUILT 
CHAMPLAIN SUBSTATION (CAPITAL GRID PROJECT) 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE OF STATUS CONFERENCE  

CAPITAL GRID PROJECT, PHASE II Mt. VERNON SUBSTATION 
 

The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia (Commission) will hold a 
Telephonic Status Conference on Phase II (the proposed Mt. Vernon Substation) of the Potomac 
Electric Power Company’s (“Pepco”) Notice of Construction (“NOC”) or Capital Grid Project on 
October 25, 2019, at 2 pm.  By Order No. 20203, the Commission approved Phase I of the Capital 
Grid Project, which excluded Pepco’s construction of the proposed Mt. Vernon Substation.  The 
Commission explained that due to the complexities of the issues associated with the proposed Mt. 
Vernon Substation, it would hold a status conference to consider the process for reviewing Phase 
II of Pepco’s Capital Grid application.   

 
Pepco recently advised the Commission that it does not plan to supplement its June 29, 

2018, Notice of Construction with any updated information related to the proposed Mt. Vernon 
Substation.1  Given this information, the Commission will convene a Telephonic Status 
Conference to discuss what, if any, further process is necessary to facilitate the Commission’s 
adjudication of Pepco’s Capital Grid application. 

 
Interested individuals or entities who would like to participate in the Telephonic Status 

Conference should call 1-650-479-3208.  The meeting access code number is 735 002 107.  Any 
inquiries regarding the Telephonic Status Conference call should be directed to Sanford M. Speight 
at 202-626-9187 or sspeight@psc.dc.gov.        
 
 
 

                                                                    
1  See  Formal Case No. 1144, In the Matter of the Potomac Electric Power Company’s Notice to Construct 
Two 230 kV Underground Circuits from the Takoma Substation to the Rebuilt Harvard Substation, and from the 
Rebuilt Harvard Substation to the Rebuilt Champlain Substation (Capital Grid Project) (“Formal Case No. 1144”), 
Pepco’s Response to Commission Staff’s Data Request No. 15, dated October 11, 2019. 
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The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia is an independent agency established 
by Congress in 1913 to regulate electric, natural gas, and telecommunications companies in the 
District of Columbia. 
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